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March 9, 2018 

 

The Honorable Andrew M. Cuomo  

Governor of New York State  

Executive Chamber 

New York State Capitol Building  

Albany, NY 12224 

 

 

RE:  NYS Executive Budget: Transportation and Economic Development - Article 

VII Legislation (Part Q) 

 

 

Dear Governor Cuomo:   

 

The New York Building Congress is a membership coalition composed of more 

than 550 constituent organizations in the design, construction and real estate 

industry, employing over 300,000 tradespeople and professionals in the New 

York region. We urge you to reconsider language in the State Budget Article VII 

bill which seeks to broaden mandates for MWBE participation on State projects.   

 

Consistent with our mission of building a better New York, the Building 

Congress has long supported efforts to grow minority/women owned businesses. 

Through membership events, industry research, and support of workforce 

development programs, the Building Congress seeks to provide opportunities to 

promote the growth of MWBE firms and a diverse workforce. 

 

However, the changes proposed in the Executive Budget, Transportation and 

Economic Development - Article VII Legislation (Part Q) could actually deter 

broad industry participation. Minority and women owned business participation 

could actually be discouraged by the punitive approach taken in this bill.  We 

therefore urge this language be removed from the budget so that a more robust 

policy discussion can be had outside the abbreviated timeframe of the budget 

process.  

 

It’s critical that a healthy dialogue take place between key stakeholders to 

address these critical issues and increase participation of MWBE firms on State 

construction projects. It is my hope the Building Congress and our members will 

contribute to that dialogue and help achieve our shared goals.  
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The Building Congress strongly supports strengthening programs that develop 

MWBE firms, allowing them to thrive in this robust but competitive construction 

market. However, we ask that this effort take place outside of the State Budget 

process, to ensure a deliberative and lasting solution that increases MWBE 

participation without unfairly penalizing contractors.   

 

 

Very Truly Yours, 

 

 
Carlo A. Scissura, Esq. 
President and CEO 
New York Building Congress 
 
 
CAS/jp 
 


